
From: Beal Lowen
To: Lisa Chase
Subject: [EXTERNAL]Objection to Curb Cut at 322-324 South Lee Street
Date: Monday, September 5, 2022 2:06:25 PM

You don't often get email from lowenbusiness@hotmail.com. Learn why this is important

September 3,2022
 
Dear Board of Zoning Appeals:
 
I have lived at 321 South Lee Street for over thirty years.
 
My home is directly across the street from the proposed parking area
at 322-324 South Lee Street.
 
I wish to reiterate my strong opposition to this project.
There is no pressing need for it. It violates ordinances and standards for such projects in Old Town.
If this curb cut, the destruction of a tree and construction of a parking area are approved there will
be no way to prevent similar projects  anywhere in the Old and Historic District, or the entire City.
 
I thank you for your time and efforts, and urge you to not permit this project.
 
Beal Lowen
 
 
 

DISCLAIMER: This message was sent from outside the City of Alexandria email system.
DO NOT CLICK any links or download attachments unless the contents are from a trusted

source.
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City of Alexandria, Virginia 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS MEMBERS 

FROM: TONY LACOLLA, LAND USE SERVICES DIVISION CHIEF 

DATE:  SEPTEMBER 12, 2022 

RE: BZA2022-00006 322 S LEE STREET  

On the afternoon of Friday September 9, 2022, planning staff received additional materials from 

the applicant for BZA2022-00006 322 S Lee Street. These materials included a letter from the 

applicant and a report from an arborist that the applicant hired to assess the condition of the tree 

that is near the proposed curb cut. In the letter, the applicant mentions conversations they had 

this summer with two city arborists. In response to the letter, Andrew Benjamin, one of the city 

arborists mentioned in the applicant’s letter, has submitted the following comments regarding the 

tree: 

“Following up on our conversation, Scott Graham and I did meet with the applicant. It 

was to reiterate the findings of John Marlin (city arborist that originally submitted 

comments for this project). While the tree was showing signs of stress, it was the stress 

typical of a tree trying to grow in a highly urbanized environment and did not meet our 

removal criteria. We try to preserve as much canopy as often as possible as long as it is 

safe to do so. We found John Marlin’s assessment was accurate, in that, the tree was 

worth preserving and would be negatively impacted by the construction of the curb cut.” 

It is worth noting that, while staff believes a curb cut will have a negative impact on the tree 

which would be detrimental to the adjacent properties, the reason staff is recommending denial 

of the requested variance is because the request does not meet the definition of a variance, nor 

does it meet all the standards for a variance.  

Lastly, the additional materials submitted by the applicant included an overview of many BZA 

cases that requested variances to access parking from the street rather than an alley or interior 

court. Like all variance requests, each case has unique characteristics and individual 

considerations that influence if the BZA believes a request meets the variance definition and the 

standards for a variance. 
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